
CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS

Notices and submissions for the Newsletter must be
received before 10.30am on WEDNESDAY morning
to be considered for inclusion into that week’s edition.
Envelopes marked “PARISH NEWSLETTER”
should be left into the Sacristy or Parish Office.

RIO IN DUBLIN

The main programme takes place in the
Capuchin Friary in Church Street from
Saturday 27th July at 8pm to Sunday 28th

July until 4pm.
There is also an opportunity take part in

the Magis Ireland social justice immersion
programme which will take place in
various locations around the city.

Rio in Dublin is a faith event planned
to coincide with World Youth Day
(WYD), which takes place this year in Rio
de Janeiro in Brazil from July 23rd to 28th.
(www.rio2013.com/en)

Travelling to Rio is not possible for the
vast majority of young people and yet there is
an opportunity to experience all the
excitement of WYD here at home. There will
be video links to the event in Rio, which will
link us into the main events in Brazil.

THE PROGRAMME CHOICES ARE:
1. for young adults age 18-35 -Pilgrim

Walk and all night vigil on Saturday
27th July plus Sunday programme

2. for young people aged 16 +Sunday
programme only

3. for young adults age 18-35
4. Young Adult Volunteers Needed

Perhaps you have been to a previous
World Youth Day and you just can’t make
it to Rio for this one . Why not help to give
other young adults that experience of
World Youth Day here in Dublin? Maybe
you are looking for a new adventure for a
weekend. Come and volunteer. Your help
will be much appreciated.

To register go to www.evangelisation.ie
Send an e-mail to :

wyd@dublindiocese.ie stating your name,
age, parish and what option you want to
take part in

TIDY TOWNS CHURCH GATE

COLLECTION

Next weekend the committee of
Clondalkin Tidy Towns will hold a
Church gate collection. All monies raised
will go towards the adornment of our
village and its surrounds. To date the
village looks well and the committee needs
help to keep it that way so would
appreciate your generosity.

CLONDALKIN ACTIVE RETIREMENT

We hit the road early as we set off on our
Journey to Strokestown Pk House in Co
Roscommon.

Half way there, we stopped for Tea and
Coffee, with some gorgeous scones with
butter and Jam.

On arrival, we were divided into two
separate groups, each with our own tour
guide.

As we made our way through the Famine
Museum, we saw the horrible conditions of
living during the Famine period.

From there we went into the big house
where the Gentry lived, our tour guide
explained the daily routine of the different
family members, the lavish food,
Fashionable clothes, even the Children had
their own school room and private Teacher.

The Estate gardens and forest walks
were enjoyed by all.

We stopped in Mullingar on the way
home for Dinner, and believe it or not
------ the sun was still shining when we hit
Clondalkin Village.

WHAT A DAY!!!!
Thomas

REMINDER

Finance Committee please note: meeting
tomorrow at 3.30pm in the Pastoral Centre

PARISH TEAM

CONTACTS

Village

Office/Sacristy

459 3520

Fr Damian Farnon Adm

St Cecilla’s

459 2665

Fr Pádraig O’Sullivan CC

St Columba’s

464 0441

Clonburris

Fr Shán O Cuív CC

c/o Parish Office

Knockmitten

Fr Des Byrne CC

45 Woodford Drive.

459 2323

Parish Pastoral Workers

(for the Combined Catholic
Parishes of Clondalkin)

Peter Siney
089 461 4226

Christopher Okereke
457 3546
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ANOTHER ANNIVERSARY

Following on from the silver jubilee of our neighbours in
Sruleen, Saint Joseph’s Boys National School celebrated the
bicentenary of the founding of the school.  The whole school
came to the 10 o’clock Mass on Thursday and on Friday the
President of Ireland, Michael D. Higgins, made an official visit
to the school.  A great day was had by all.  Congratulations to
the Saint Joseph’s Community led by Niall Desmond Principal,
the Board of Management, staff, parents’ association and above
all the boys themselves.  This is one of many events to mark the
bicentenary.  The book to mark the occasion is available in the
parish bookshop.

This week our neighbours in Saint Finian’s, Newcastle
celebrate the bicentenary of the foundation of their parish
church.  There is a strong link between our two parishes and
the current parish priest, Aidan Kieran, celebrates the Mass
in Irish here once a month.  The Archbishop will preside at
the Eucharist on Sunday and I will be representing the
parish.

I was with many of our parishioners who joined with the
Sacred Hearts community in Sruleen last Sunday for their
silver jubilee.  I must say a ‘well done’ to all involved.  It
was a great celebration.

The Combined Catholic Parishes of Clondalkin are hosting
a pilgrimage on Sunday 7th July. All are invited to join the
procession, which will have starting points at Neilstown and
Bawnogue.  The pilgrims will come together at the Civic
Centre at 16.30 and continue via the round tower to finish at
our church in time for 17.30 Mass.

With every best wish,
Fr. Damian



ANNIVERSIES

Monday 17
th

 June

  7.30am Tom Kinnane
10.00am David and Rita O’Sullivan

Tuesday 18
th

 June

  7.30am Richard O’Connor, 2nd An

Saturday 22
nd

 June

10.00am John Dowling

Sunday 23
rd

 June

  7.30pm (Vigil) Denis McElroy
Ellen and Jim Plunkett

10.30am John and Nancy Mangan
Elizabeth Fortune

12 noon Joseph Quirke
  5.30pm Joan Carroll, MM

ADORATION

This Thursday, 20th June, Exposition of
the Blessed Sacrament will be:
In the church: from after 10am Mass to
11.10am only, (Scoil Áine end of year
Mass at 11.30am) and again from 7pm to
9pm and all are welcome

NOTICES

Monday 17
th 

June
Miraculous Medal Novena after 10am
Mass and Rosary.
Legion of Mary meets in the Convent at
7.30pm. New members are welcome

Tuesday 18
th 

June
Lectio Divina in the Pastoral Centre after
10am Mass and Rosary

Wednesday 19
th

 June
Prayer Group invites all to join them in the
Pastoral Centre at 8pm

FATHERS' DAY WISHES

Dedicated to all DADS on this their
special day - " To the world you're just one
person - but to us you're the world"
Have a lovely day!!

CHURCH DUTY

Cleaning: Kitty Egan, Angela McCreevey,
Kathleen Fitzpatrick, Veronica Bayly and
May Stynes
Altar Linen: Kay Lee
Flowers: Aileen Skelton to 27th June
(Church in use, Wed and Thur. at 11am,
Sat. weddings)

WEDDINGS

Congratulations and best wishes to:

Laura Mockler and Ian Maher

recently married.

CLIMB FOR THE HUMAN RIGHTS
OF THE UNBORN CHILD

The organisers invite all to join them at the
base of Croagh Patrick at 10am on Saturday
next, 22nd June for and ecumenical service
and for Mass at the top.

FINANCE REPORT

The Finance Committee acknowledges
with thanks €1,632 – your planned giving
contributions this week.

“FATIMA” CLONDALKIN PARISH
PILGRIMAGE

Date: 11th to 19th September 2013
Hotel: Domus Pacis
Fare: €699 per person sharing – single
supplement €175
Deposit €200 non refundable
For further information please contact:
Eileen Carty at 4574832

CLONBURRIS
Mass Intentions

Saturday 15
th

 June
  6.30pm Josephine and Jack O'Reilly An.

Josephine Kennedy An.

Sunday 16
th

 June
11.00am Annie Downey An.

Chris Molloy An.
May and Jimmy O'Brien An.
Joe and Chrisie Walsh An,
Kathleen Mulready An.

Competition WinnerCompetition WinnerCompetition WinnerCompetition Winner
Congratulations to Ciaran and Cormac
Gavin this week’s winners. Your prize can
be collected after Mass today.

CAR BOOT SALE

Divine Mercy Church Car Park Boot sale
will be held on Saturday next, 22nd June
10am – 2pm (Sellers admitted from 9am)

Cars €10; Vans €20
40 car spaces available for selling

All pitches are outdoors.
Toilet facilities available

Tea/Coffee/Refreshments available
Fr Eamonn Bourke

MONDAY CLUB

Glasnevin Cemetery Museum was chosen for
our outing last Monday and it proved to be a
good choice. Apart from the fact that we had
a lovely warm day we had a really nice lady
– Laura – as our guide. Laura made sure that
we saw all the main monuments and graves
and on    es that we wanted to see. We were
really delighted to be at the graveside of
O’Donovan Rossa when an actor dressed as
Pearse, in full uniform, delivered the near 10
minute oration which is broadly considered
to be the “call to arms” to the Irish
Republican Brotherhood. Laura has a great
sense of humour and she interspersed her talk
with some very amusing anecdotes and quite
a few “trade” secrets.

What a marvellous place to visit
especially this year as the staff are having so
many re-enactments – the          ‘lockout
speech’ by Jim Larkin is a very popular
booking at the moment for August. Its
marvellous to see the meticulous record
keeping of the Glasnevin Trust since 1832. A
very worthwhile visit and an enjoyable one!
Have a lovely summer and we’ll all meet
again in September DV!

THOUGHT FOR THE YEAR OF FAITH

Take time to enjoy each new day – “the
wonder of creation”

Joan

CHILDREN’S CORNER

The winner this week is Aoife Heffernan.
Congratulations Aoife! Your prize is
waiting to be picked up by you from the
Sacristy after Mass today.

THIS WEEK’S QUIZ

   In today’s Gospel Jesus is
invited to a meal. A woman
comes in. What does she
bring and what does she do?

Your entries as usual email-
ellenteresacoyne@eircom.net
by Tuesday or to the

Sacristy by Wednesday morning

“SOCCER KITS” FOR ST JOSEPH’S
SCHOOL

The Clondalkin Bridge Club was delighted
to welcome Breda Farrell and other members
of the Parents’ Association of St. Joseph’s
School last Monday. Breda and friends
visited the Club to show what was bought
from the proceeds of the recently run charity
night in aid of St. Joseph’s. The school was
badly in need of new kits and the club was
delighted to be of assistance. We wish the
school teams every success and look forward
to hearing more from them in the near future!


